MARLESFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Draft minutes of the Marlesford Parish Council, Annual General Meeting, held on Friday 11 May 2018, 
7.00pm, in Marlesford Community Centre.


Present:– Chairman Lord Marlesford, Vice Chairman Cllr Dr Roger Waterfall, Cllr Lesley Bensley, Cllr Diana Howard, Cllr Diana Wells, 

Cllr Sam Catling, Cllr Heather McConville.
In Attendance:  2 members of the public and the Clerk.

OPEN FORUM – The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the new Clerk, 
Mrs Melanie Thurston.
1.    ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN & VICE-CHAIRMAN 

Lord Marlesford is happy to continue as Chairman, proposed Cllr Waterfall, seconded Cllr Catling.  The Declaration of Acceptance to Office form was signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
Cllr Waterfall is happy to continue as Vice-Chairman, proposed Lord Marlesford, seconded Cllr Heather McConville
2.    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. None.
3.    DECLARATION OF INTERESTS. None.

4.    ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES to represent the Parish Council  

SALC Cllr Bensley

Planning Cllr Waterfall
Firs Bowling Green Cllr Waterfall



Website Cllr Howard








Footpaths & Access Cllr Wells
Highways Cllr Howard

Finance Cllr McConville

Sizewell Mr Richard Cooper 

A12 Lord Marlesford
The above representatives were agreed by all, proposed by Cllr Howard seconded Cllr Bensley.


5.    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 9 FEBRUARY 2018 - To consider the approval
The minutes were approved correct by the Council and signed by the Chairman, proposed Cllr Catling seconded 
Cllr Howard.
6.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
a.  Parish Clerk.  The Chairman acknowledged the appointment on 1 April 2018, of the new Parish Clerk, 
Mrs Melanie Thurston
b.  Data Protection Officer and the new General Data Protection Regulation.

The Chairman informed the Parish Council that the Government has tabled an amendment to its own Data Protection Bill to exempt all parish and town councils and parish meetings in England and community and town councils in Wales from the requirement to appoint a Data Protection Officer (DPO) under the General Data Protection Regulation.

The Clerk advised that appointing a Data Protection Officer to support a council’s approach to data protection will be discretionary and may be regarded as good practice.

The Chairman suggests that the Parish Council will not appoint a Data Protection Officer, this was agreed by all.  However the Parish Council will need to register for Data Protection with the ICO and the Clerk will do so.  











                           Chairman initials………………
Cllr Bensley volunteered to act as the Data Controller for the Parish Council, she will liaise with the Clerk and carry out a data audit for the Parish Council.

The Clerk read out the Parish Council Privacy Notice and the Social Media and Electronic Communication Policy, both of which will be advertised on the parish website.  Lord Marlesford signed the Privacy Notice.   
c.  Website – What the Parish Council must Advertise on it.  The Clerk informed that along with minutes and agendas the Parish Council must carry out the requirements of the Transparency Code and also post onto the website accounts, audit, standing/financial orders, code of conduct.  The new website address will be advertised in the newsletter www.marlesford.suffolk.cloud.
d.  Roadside Advertising Boards along A12 Marlesford.  The Chairman advised that advertising boards have been erected on the west side of the A12 in Marlesford, advertising the Crown Pub at Great Glemham, this is not acceptable as they are too close to the junction opposite Does.  The Clerk will write on behalf of the PC to the pub and ask for the signs to be removed, unless planning permission has been applied for.   If they have not been removed within 2 weeks the PC will remove them.
7.  TO ADOPT THE SUFFOLK LOCAL CODE OF CONDUCT.  The Clerk has emailed the code to the Councillors prior to the meeting and advised that it must be adopted by the Parish Council.    The code of conduct was approved by all, proposed Cllr Waterfall, seconded 
Cllr Howard.

8. FINANCE   a.  Statement of Accounts. Bank balances as at 11 May 2018, Barclays Community Account £3648.82, Business Premium Account £835.95.  The Chairman signed the statement of accounts.
b.  To Change the Address for Correspondence on the Bank mandate.  It was agreed by all that the Clerk should replace 

Cllr Waterfall as the new recipient for correspondence/bank statements.  
c.  Approval of End of Year Accounts 2017 – 2018.  
The Annual Governance Statement was read out by the Clerk and answered by the Council, proposed Cllr Bensley, seconded 

Cllr McConville, signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

The Accounting Statement was approved by the Parish Council, proposed Cllr Catling seconded Cllr McConville, signed by the Chairman and Clerk.  

The Clerk reported that the end of year accounts has had an internal audit carried out by Heelis and Lodge.  She read out the recommendations made by the internal auditor, the Parish Council must address the recommendations throughout the coming year.

d.  Audit Exception Certificate.  As the Parish Council expenditure did not exceed £25,000 then it can be exempt from an external audit.  It was agreed by all, that the Parish Council is happy that the accounts have been prepared effectively and that no substantial grants have been received.  Therefore the Certificate of Exemption will be sent to the external auditors PKF Littlejohn.  The Chairman signed the Certificate of Exemption, proposed Cllr McConville seconded Cllr Howard.  

The Public Rights Notification poster will be advertised on the notice board and the website.

e.  Parish Council Insurance.  The Clerk has received quotes for Parish Council insurance.  It was agreed by all not to insure the new seat but to have liability insurance for the bus shelter.  Zurich insurance £158.25, proposed 
Cllr Waterfall seconded Cllr Catling.
f.  SALC – Invoices to pay, Training & Subscriptions.  Training for the Clerk, book keeping, £36.00.  Subscriptions, £135.67.  Proposed 

Cllr McConville seconded Cllr Howard.  
g.  Clerks Expenses – Invoice to pay.  £51.89, proposed Cllr McConville seconded Cllr Howard.












               Chairman initials………………


9.  FLY TIPPING IN MARLESFORD.  The Chairman informed that he had recently reported rubbish left in a layby in the village, to SCDC, it was collected and removed quickly.  All to keep an eye open for any fly tipping and to report it to SCDC straight away.  
The Chairman also thanked the village resident present for organising the recent litter pick.

10.  MOBILE LIBRARY.  Notification has been received from a village resident informing that the mobile library which comes to Marlesford once a month may close, due to the fact that SCC are mindful that those who use only the mobile service do not benefit from the wide range of activities and services provided in the library buildings.  The mobile service would be greatly missed by the village residents.  The Chairman asked the village resident present, to draft a letter to SCC, suggesting the dismay at possibly losing the service.  Clerk to forward the letter before the end of May.  
11.  MAINS SEWERAGE IN MARLESFORD.  The company secretary of the Marlesford Farm Café & Shop has asked the Parish Council if it might put in a request to Anglian Water, to ask for the possible provision of a mains sewer for Marlesford.  The Café/shop relies on a sewerage treatment plant to deal with the waste water which is now many years old and too small for their needs, it is in desperate need of replacement.  The cost of replacement could be in excess of £50,000.  
The Chairman suggests that mains sewerage would not be economic or efficiently possible for the village as the houses are too scattered, many homes already have their own systems in place.  Cllr Waterfall would like to know what the possibility and cost would be for mains sewerage.  The Clerk will send a letter to Anglian Water asking this and will also reply to the Marlesford Farm Café.  
12.  SIZEWELL C.  It is still uncertain what decision will be made.  The Parish Council will continue to monitor.  
13.  FOUR VILLAGE BYPASS.  The Chairman informed that he has finally had a reply to his letter which he had sent to Suffolk County Council regarding the Suffolk Energy Gateway.  The Department of Transport is committed to underwriting a contribution of 5% of the total scheme value and is committed to delivering the scheme (£6,672.000 for the dual carriage way arrangement).  An announcement for funding is expected before summer 2018.  Will need the government to agree also to finance. 

14.  REPORTS FROM PARISH REPRESENTATIVES

SALC – Cllr Bensley reported that the leader of SCC wants a new unitary council.  

Planning – Cllr Waterfall reported that Lime Tree Farm has put in a new application for a stable (with no stable doors) close to the house.  He has written to SCDC to suggest that a stable would not be acceptable but would approve a garage in the same place.  

The SCDC planning officer has been informed of a possible change of use to old agricultural buildings opposite Lime Tree Farm.  

Firs Bowling Green – Cllr Waterfall informed that the bank is holding the deeds of the bowling green.  The Community Council insures the bowling green.  Dangerous rotten tree has been removed.  The green is a village asset and is currently a liability, the hut is in bad shape, electricity is connected.  Suggest tree planting and turning the green into a community orchard.  


Website - Cllr Howard, nothing to report.







Footpaths & Access – Cllr Wells reported on the Canser footpath.  
Highways – Cllr Howard reported that it is not possible to have flashing speed indicator signs by the 30mph signs in the village.  However SCC has suggested that it is possible to have 2 mobile flashing speed indicators 4 times a year in Bell Lane and Hall Road, this would be for 2 weeks at a time.   The Parish Council strongly agrees to accept the temporary signs, there is no cost to the PC.  
Still awaiting dates for resurfacing the road in School Lane.  

15.  CORRESPONDENCE. None.











Chairman initials……………

16.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS. a.  Parish Council Risk Assessment.  The current risk assessment is out of date, it is a requirement to have upto date risk and financial assessments.  The Clerk will get some draft templates for the next meeting.
b.  Standing Orders and Financial Orders.  The Clerk, Cllrs Wells and Bensley to go through the NALC model orders, so that the PC can adopt them at the next meeting.   
c.  Volunteer to attend to items to be put on the Parish Notice board in the village.  Member of the public present is happy to erect notices on the notice board for the PC.

d.  Safe Crossing.  Cllr Waterfall informed that a village resident has asked for improved safer crossing, across the A12 to the bus stop, Farm Café and The Mill.    A letter will be sent to SCC Highways to request this.

17.  DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING.
Thursday 9 August 2018, 7.00pm.

Meeting ended at 9.05pm

Signed ………………………………………………     (Chairman)                 Date ………………………………

